14th February, 2009

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS/GUARDIANS

Dear Sir/Madam,

The mid-term break for the second term begins today and we thank God for a wonderful start in this Year of New Births. We are sending you the progress report of your child/ward.

<u>PROGRESS REPORT</u>: The report of work done this half-term is hereby enclosed. Students' scores were based on overall assessment from class exercises, tests, assignments and projects done thus far. You are enjoined to review their work and discuss their progress with them.

RESUMPTION: The mid-term break for this term begins today 14th February and it lasts for one week. Students are expected back in school on Saturday, 21st February, 2009 as this term is particularly short.

ENTRANCE AND TRANSFER EXAMINATIONS: Both Entrance examination into Grade 7 and Transfer examination into other grades take place on 21st March, 2009 in Ibadan, Lagos, Port Harcourt and Warri centres. We are indeed thankful to the Lord for fulfilling our dreams in making Lifeforte a family school having up to two to five siblings passing through the school. Forms are obtainable at:

- (i) Lifeforte International High School, Ibadan.
- (ii) Lifeforte Liaison Office, 156 Awolowo Road, SW Ikoyi, Lagos.
- (iii) Montessori International school, 58, King Perekule Road, GRA PhaseII, Port Harcourt.
- (iv) Lakeland School, Ogunnu, Warri.

EXTENSION PROGRAMME

Once again, our intensive coaching programme towards the external examinations for Grades 9, 11, 12 and A-Level students will take place during the Easter break i.e Monday 30th March – Thursday 16th April, 2009. This exercise is usually of tremendous advantage to the students. The extension programme will run for three weeks at a cost of N90, 000.00 per student. The fees will cover tuition, feeding and accommodation. Payment should be made on resumption from the mid-term break.

CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

Inter-house Sports Competition

The well organized 2009 Interhouse Sports Competition took place at the University of Ibadan Sports Complex on the 24th January, 2009. With parents and students cheering passionately, each event was keenly contested including the Invitation Relay which featured no less than seven schools from within the state.

Paul House once again emerged overall winner of the competition, closely followed by Ruth House. Memorable highlights of the day included the Parent/Staff soccer match which the Chairman Pastor Olubi Johnson, playing on the side of the parents, scored a superlative goal which enhanced the 2-0 win by the Parents team, the Mothers' 50m dash (all the mothers won) and the hilarious compere duo of Mr. Agbebi and Mr. Abraham, which kept parents reeling with laughter throughout the two-hour programme.

We would like to thank all our parents for their wonderful support, our Chairman and Chief Executive Officer for their constant inspiration and encouragement and our dear children for participating so wholeheartedly to make the event a huge success!

<u>Morning Assembly:</u> Our morning assembly co-curricular activities continue to provide our students highly stimulating and refreshing out- of- class learning experiences on a regular basis.

These sessions featured: Spoken English lessons, Science and Math competitions, News Casting and "What-do-you-know" Quizzes which the students always find most educative, challenging, competitive and exciting.

Official Opening of the Joshua Babatunde Johnson Auditorium

The unveiling of the Joshua Babatunde Johnson Auditorium on the 31st January, 2009 was a memorable and glorious occasion that left an indelible mark in the hearts of all who attended.

The Chairman and Chief Executive Officer, Pastor and Mrs. Olubi Johnson led the team that honored the life and person of Mr. Joshua Babatunde Johnson (the Chairman's father) who God used to facilitate the Lifeforte vision over 18 years ago by giving the Mustard seed of 25,000 Naira.

Well attended by royalty, dignitaries from all walks of life, parents of Lifeforte and the versatile Lifeforte choir, the theme of the occasion, a quote by the CEO Mrs. Sarah Johnson "The essence of living is giving and giving is living" offered immense inspiration and emphasized the fact that the lifestyle of giving was indeed most profitable.

The occasion also birthed the first HRH K.A.O and late Olori Taiwo Sansi (parents of the CEO) Scholarship Award for Academic Excellence to Ilerioluwa Okusi in Grade 7 for the 6 year duration of her O-Level program. We encourage parents to commit to similar charitable acts of grants, foundations and scholarship awards to immortalize their names and the names of their loved ones in the hearts of a generation and on the walls of this

Joshua Babatunde Johnson School Auditorium.

PAYMENT OF OUTSTANDING BILLS

We encourage parents to pay all outstanding bills on resumption from the half – term otherwise the children will not be given clearance passes.

GENERAL: Parents/Guardians of students in Grade 9, 11 and 12 should please ensure that their children/wards return to school with their Grades 7 and 8 or Grades 10 and 11 notes respectively. These are essential for good success in the Mock and Final examinations.

Finally, we implore parents to monitor what their children read or watch on the television. Please ensure that they do not lose the trend of daily prayer and reading of the word of God.

May God bless you all

Mrs. Grace Aina. **Principal.**